
Dear Rob & Dale, 

 

9.3.3 TRANSWA BUS STOP 

File Ref: R30005 

 

COUNCIL RESOLUTION 9.3.3 

MOVED: CR SYME SECONDED: CR WAKKA 

That item 9.3.3 be deferred for reconsideration in two months time. 

CARRIED: 11/0 Res: 190310 

 

Further to the above, we have again sort input from our members. To date we have had only two 

responses,  

1. Spot News giving strong opposition to the bus stop being moved to the DVC.  

2. South Coast Properties / Denmark Holidays "Isn't the issue more about it being a bus?  (i.e.. 

Size of vehicle) The visitors centre was suggested as it gives preferred (safe) space/parking 

for a vehicle of bus size." 

3.  

I will pass on any further comments as they come to hand, and we will again discuss the issue at the 

next chamber meeting on the 11th May.  

 

In the meantime, I refer you to TransWA letter of 5th January, paragraph 5. The TransWA officials 

agreed that the signage for the bus stop should be time limited to just the hours of need i.e. approx 

8:30am to 9:30 am and 4:30 pm to 5:30 pm. I am not sure whose responsibility it is to change this 

sign, but would suggest it be done ASAP. This will aid in adding parking bays in Strickland St in the 

short term, until this issue can be finalised.  

 

I do wonder if TransWA may well change there minds when they realise that they will be negotiating 

a road designed for cars and slow traffic, with the central row of trees, and a round about at the 

Brazier Street intersection, once the redevelopment of Strickland St is complete. I presume they have 

seen the plans, but wonder if they have really understood the full implications.  

 

Kind Regards, 

Gail Guthrie 

President 

Denmark Chamber of Commerce 
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Good Morning Dale, 
  
We've had some discussions regarding the possibility of the TransWA bus stop being relocated to the 
Visitors centre, and we wish to advise that many Denmark seniors strong oppose this move, and ask 
that the current position be maintained.. 
  
It will not only greatly inconvenience the elderly, but also visitors carrying heavy backpacks. 
We understand the Visitors centre are also against this move. 
  
Obviously a bus shelter is needed and with some removal of part of the garden bed this can easily be 
accommodated. 
  
We trust the council will carefully and thoughtfully consider this request. 
  
many thanks 
  
kind regards 
  
Peter Blades 
President 
Denmark Over 50's assoc inc. 
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